September 9, 1993

## REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, September 9, 1993 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, 1000 Willowbrook Road, New Castle, PA 16101 with supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Joseph Budai present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the August 12, 1993 meeting.

Police Chief Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the sewer funds bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the Hairhogger subdivision.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the Klish subdivision.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the Favorite subdivision contigent upon satisfying items listed by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to approve the Frederick subdivision contigent upon satisfying items listed by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adopt Resolution 10-1993: Sewer Planning Modules for Klish Plan.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adopt Resolution 11-1993: Order of Business for regular and special meetings.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adopt Resolution 12-1993: RIRA grant for park development.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adopt Resolution 13-1993: Authorizing Resolution for Winter Mt. Agreement with the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to award the sewerline extension contract number 93-2 to Granite Construction.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard schweinsberg to award the Daugherty Road Construction Contract number 93-3 to Gennaro Paving.

The floor was then opened for public comment, the following comments were heard:

- 1. Jim Bintrim, 204 Hoover Road: Informed Chairman Schweinsberg that he should not have been escorted out of the last public meeting due to the fact that the township had no resolution in effect stating time period restrictions for comments. He also informed Chairman Schweinsberg that he was in violation of the Sunshine Law and charges have been filed. Mr. Bintrim then questioned why Chairman Schweinsberg was the only supervisor signing checks. Mr. Bintrim stated that it was not legal for this to be done and that you cannot have one person running the entire township. Supervisor Budai stated that he at times comes in on weekends to sign checks which have been approved at a public meeting.
- 2. Sue Pounds, Quarry Road: Questioned the board on the township maintaining Quarry Road and what needs to be done in order for this to be an ordained road of Shenango Township.
- 3. Mel Booher, 2817 Forrest Avenue: Asked on the status of the subdivison for the Wanda Burick property on Harmony Baptist Road. Chairman Schweinsberg stated that they would discuss this issue after the meeting.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adjourn.

JUSCO Sparacino

Secretary-Treasurer